At this time of year, there are multiple items that must be provided to the Board for action. Many of these items are personnel related. For this reason, we often try to have an additional meeting in April or May to handle the postings and requests.

I am providing the Board and the public with another Task List or To Do List for the month of May. As you can see, we continue to work to ensure that we will be ready for the upcoming school year and changes so that teachers and students have a seamless opening for the 2019-2020 school year.

We will be moving technology, furniture, books and materials in the summer and are thankful to WIRED for taking the Dothan City Schools on as their summer project. We are thankful for other community partners that are helping with particular schools.

Professional development is planned for all teachers this summer. Teachers at the secondary level will receive A+ training and specifics on the courses they will teach. Elementary teachers will work to learn as much as possible about the Signatures of their schools.

By May, the Choice portion of the plan should be completed. Each Principal provided the number of openings. Times and dates for the lottery drawings (if necessary) as well as the forms have been placed on the websites. Principals are handling all the details at their schools. Please remember that Carver is not in this "choice" process because all the students have already been placed according to their standardized math scores. Once a parent has been told that their child(ren) can attend the choice school, they will not have to resubmit and application each year.

We will continue to bring you requests to advertise for bids or awards of various projects related to the 15 million dollar bond, that you approved months ago. Our intention is to continue to move as carefully but quickly as possible because so much needs to be attended to at the schools before schools starts. We have environmental issues, roof issues, water drainage issues and must also get ready for changes to buildings for the upcoming school year. In this endeavor, we are also looking at things like signs and marquis as well as playground equipment.

The courses are being set. At this time, it is my understanding that next year, the AP courses have nearly tripled. We continue to work on providing CTE offerings and making sure that we have strong JROTC programs, band and sports programs. This month, I will ask the Board to provide the upfront funding for the band uniforms. This will be about \$100,000 and we are working with the boosters to assist us in this effort. It takes quite a bit of time for uniforms to be ordered and arrive so we need to make sure that we can expend the funds in a timely manner.

The system is working on the instructional horizon to ensure that we are consistent on materials used at each school. For some time now, I have been concerned that there is not a systemic process in place for instruction. Along these lines, the staff has also worked very hard to review existing documents related to pupil progression at the elementary and secondary levels. The Board will have documents and details

to review in June. This information will greatly assist parents and students with their walk through the various grade levels until graduation.

Graduation for both schools is set for the Civic Center. Please mark the dates of May 21st for Northview at 7:00 pm and May 22nd for Dothan High at 7:00 pm. Board Members can talk with Laurie about gowns.

The Retirement Ceremony is at the Botanical Gardens and you should receive an E Invite to the event. It will be held on May 30th at 4:30. It is very nice when the Board is present to thank the retirees for their efforts.

I will ask the Board to approve the posting of a Director for Career Technical Education. You will remember that when I came to Dothan City, CTE was a clear priority for me in terms of providing the students with a focus for the future.

I am thankful to the Wiregrass Foundation Executive Director and Board for their willingness to fund a major portion of a CTE Director salary. They are willing to provide funding for the system for a three-year period. This will give us a chance to focus on the vision, plan and to begin implementing a CTE Program that meets the needs of students and industry.

I am also thankful to the Dothan Chamber of Commerce for allowing me to present to their membership but also for their willingness to be a partner with Dothan City in this endeavor. It takes an entire community getting behind a school system to make the changes necessary to put our students in first place; providing education and quality support.

Principals will continue to host professional development and training for teachers over the spring and the summer. The system should be very proud of the efforts to provide PD in each Signature and A+ Training for all teachers. This cost is extensive and estimated to be upwards of half a million dollars-funded mostly through federal sources. The school system will pay stipends and will pay for lodging and travel. I certainly hope that all educators will take advantage of this opportunity for continued professional development.

I am pleased to announce that I am recommending Mr. James Williams and the new Principal at Beverlye Intermediate. If you approve the recommendation, Mr. Williams will continue to provide leadership and enthusiasm in his new position. We welcome James to his new position as the school principal. He leaves Selma Street where he was the Assistant Principal. He will work with Vanessa Gunn and Maria Johnson over the next few months and beyond.

This is a time for celebrations. Many of our students are in competitions and are doing quite well. Several of our CTE students have won competitions in their areas of study. I hope to have a Spotlight, highlighting these students. At my request, after meeting with Business people at the Chamber of Commerce a few months ago, a Job Fair was held at Northview for both Northview and Dothan Seniors. Many businesses were in attendance and our students came prepared to provide their resumes and have interviews as well as hear what the possibilities were for jobs in Dothan. I have asked

for a Spotlight to tell you about this event during the May Board Meeting.

At your request, the start and end times have been adjusted. Jay worked to tighten the schedule in the afternoons. Elementary times 7:40-2:30; High School 8:10-3:10; Dothan Prep 8:30-3:40; reducing the gap by 30 minutes. Only the afternoon times have changed.